Huaxia South Chinese School Weekly News Feb. 02, 2018

华夏中文学校的同学们,老师们和家长们,你们好! Dear Huaxia South Chinese School Families.

本周六(2/3)中文学校正常上课。

We have Chinese school this Saturday (2/3).

本周将是华夏南部的春节晚会.

This week will be Chinese New Year Celebration.

1:00 – 7:00 壁画展示 Chinese New Year poster exhibition

1:30 正常上课 Regular class

2:00 老师开始带领孩子们进场 Teachers lead students to auditorium

2:10 家长进场 Parents come to auditorium

2:15-5:00 文艺演出 Performance

5:00-7:00 游戏 Games

5:30-6:15 晚餐 Dinner

6:15-7:00 魔术表演 Magic show

7:00-8:00 礼物交换, 拍照留念 Gift Exchange

今年新增礼物交换环节,参与的家庭请准备一份\$25 左右的礼物,并包装好,在学校现场放下礼物,领取号码牌。在晚餐和游戏后,参与的家庭可以来参加礼物交换,让我们一起热热闹闹过个有惊喜的春节。谢谢您的参与!

This year, we will have a new activity - gift exchange, each family prepare a gift around \$25, and you will have a number when you drop off the gift, you can randomly pick gift prepared by other families. Wish we all have a wonderful New Year surprise. Thanks for your participation!

同时会有三位学习电影的同学,会来我们学校拍摄和采访。大家可以自愿参加,介绍如下:

We are film major students from School of Visual Arts in New York, planning to make a short documentary film about Chinese and Chinese culture here in United States. The focus of this school project is to explore how Chinese immigrants communicate with younger generations who were born and raised here in America, and how Chinese language serves as a vehicle to contribute to the understanding and succession of Chinese culture.

On the date of event, there will be 3 of us filming the performances stages and taking interviews, which are totally voluntary. If you like to help us make the project, or just want to jump in and talk about whatever you feel about your Chinese background, language learning, or anything really, you are most welcome to do so! We will prepare some questions just as references, you are absolutely free to choose any from them. Both English and Chinese (preferably Mandarin) are OK! Hope to see you there, and celebrate a New Year together!

南部中文学校的家庭们,感谢你们的参与和支持。 Thanks for your support as always!

叶晶 Joyce Chau

华夏南部中文学校校长 HX South Chinese School Principal

2018/02/02